

September 15, 2012

Fort Lauderdale City Commission 100 North Andrews Avenue Fort Lauderdale, FL 33311

Dear Mayor Seiler et al,

I am Kia R. Greene and I serve as the Executive Assistant to Dr. C. E. Glover, Senior Pastor of Mount Bethel Baptist Church which is located in District 3 under the jurisdiction of Vice Mayor Bobby DuBose. I am contacting you on behalf of the church membership and the community surrounding Mount Bethel Baptist Church to ask your permission be granted for the addition of the name, "Dr C.E. Glover Avenue" to NW 11th Avenue (the street where Mount Bethel is located).

Fort twenty-seven years Dr. Glover has served Mount Bethel Baptist Church and the surrounding community. A visionary, Dr. Glover has been instrumental in developing the lives of those in the congregation and the community. He is the founder of Mount Bethel Christian Academy which, for twenty-five years, has provided a faith based education to children 3 years of age to sixth grade. In 1993, Mount Bethel Human Services Corporation, Inc. (a 501(c)(3) organization) was established to provide support to families through myriad services and programs for children and adults. I can definitely mention more of his contributions; however, I have provided a mere snapshot out of respect for your time.

Upon your approval of this request, I am asking that the name addition be reflected on all street signs from Sunrise Boulevard to Sistrunk Boulevard; Mount Bethel Baptist Church will cover all costs associated with the street name addition. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Respectfully

Kia R. Greene

Executive Assistant

12-2362

Exhibit 2